Circuit Switcher Working Group


PC37.016


September 23, 2003, Portland, OR








The Circuit Switcher Working group meeting was held Tuesday morning, September 23, 2003.  The meeting was opened with introductions and there were 10 Members and 7 Guests present.





The major topic of the meeting was discussion of the recent recirculation ballot.  The ballot was issued with a 15 day turn around in order to get comments back in time for this meeting.  It was realized that some interested balloters did not have the time to properly review or were unavailable during this short turn around.  The expectations are that after the changes are made as a result of this ballot and meeting discussions, we would issue the document for another (and expected last) full length (30 day) recirculation ballot.





The ballot had 65 returned ballots for a 84% return rate.  There were 49 Affirmative votes, 2 Negative votes, and 6 abstentions for a 80% affirmative ballot (abstentions removed), which is a passing ballot.





Of the 12 negative ballots, 6 were balloted on this ballot and 6 were hold-over votes (negative on first ballot and non-returned ballot on the recirculation) from the original ballot.





All of the received comments were reviewed and changes made of reason for rejection recorded.  All of the outstanding accepted and rejected negative commenters will have responses sent to them.





It was also noted that the Standards Board had changed it’s previous ruling (effective January 1, 2000) of Metric only units and will now allow parenthetical English units.  The Working Group agreed to change back to this format for the ease of use of the American market.





During this meeting the ADSCOM meeting was being held and a recommendation to the main Switchgear was drafted.  The recommendation was to not allow references to IEC documents if there were ANSI/IEEE documents that addressed the subject.  The format of our document is the IEC format with references to the IEC Common Clauses document 60694.





The Main Switchgear discussed the recommendation, made a few changes, and passed the recommendation (see minutes for actual wording of recommendation).  This will result in numerous changes to our document.  It is felt by this chairman that the direction we will take is the offering of both ANSI/IEEE references where possible to retain the acceptance of IEC and the ANSI/IEEE communities.  An email poll of the Members will be taken to see if that is the desired direction.  As a result of these major changes the document will take longer to complete and probably a complete new Ballot and Balloting pool will be issued.











Randall L. Dotson, P.E.


Chairman C37.016 W.G.


